
 
  

Report 
Staff Report 

Committee of Council 
The Corporation of the City of Brampton  

2022-06-22 
 

Date:   2022-06-14 
 
Subject:  2022 Levy By-law per Section 323 of the Municipal Act, 2001 (Annual 
   Levy on Universities/Colleges, Correctional Institutions, and Public  
   Hospitals) 
  
Contact:  Martin Finnegan, Sr. Manager, Revenue 

martin.finnegan@brampton.ca 
 
Report Number: Corporate Support Services-2022-133 
 
 
Recommendations: 
 

1. THAT the report titled: 2022 Levy By-law per Section 323 of the Municipal 
Act, 2001 (Annual Levy on Universities/Colleges, Correctional 
Institutions, and Public Hospitals) to the Committee of Council Meeting of 
June 22, 2022 be received; and; 
 

2. THAT a By-law be passed for the annual levy on Universities/Colleges, 
Correctional Institutions, Public Hospitals for the year 2022 as per Section 323 
of the Municipal Act, 2001. 

 

Overview: 
 

 An annual By-law is required to levy an amount on Universities or 
Colleges, Correctional Institutions and Public Hospitals pursuant to 
Section 323 of the Municipal Act, 2001. The levy remains at $75.00 per 
occupant or bed, the same rate that has been in effect since 1987. The total 
2022 levy is $646,800 of which the City will retain $340,947. 

 

 
 
Background: 
 
The purpose of the accompanying By-law is to levy an amount based on the number of 
full-time students enrolled, residents placed and provincially rated beds on each of 
Sheridan College – Davis Campus, Algoma University – Brampton, Roy McMurtry Youth 
Centre, Sault College - Brampton and William Osler (Brampton - Civic Site). The number 
of full-time students enrolled, residents placed and provincially rated beds is supplied to 



the City by the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing per “Capacity of Institutions 
Information” letter (Appendix A).  The current rate prescribed by the Province, $75 per 
full-time student enrolled, resident placed and provincially rated bed, has been 
unchanged since 1987.   
 
 
Current Situation: 
 
The City is required to share the levy with the Region of Peel. The sharing percentage is 
calculated using the commercial class municipal tax base.  For 2022, the sharing ratio is 
52.71287% to the City and 47.28713% to the Region of Peel. The ratio split is directed to 
be calculated to five decimal places by Ontario Regulation 382/98. The total levy is 
$646,800 and the City will retain $340,947.  The Region will receive $305,853. 
 
The table below sets out the number of occupants/beds and resulting levies as supplied 
by the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and the Ministry of Housing. 
 

Name 
# of 

Occupants 
$75 per 

Occupant / Bed 
Levy 

Algoma University - 
Brampton 

1266 $75 
 

$94,950 
 

Roy McMurtry Youth 
Centre              

192 $75  
 

$14,400 
 

Sault College - Brampton              395 $75  
 

$29,625 
 

Sheridan College- Davis 
Campus 

6094 $75  
 

$457,050 
 

William Osler (Brampton - 
Civic Site) 

677 $75  
 

$50,775 
 

  
TOTAL 

 

$646,800 
 

 
 
Corporate Implications: 
 
Financial Implications: 

As required by the Municipal Act, 2001, a By-law is necessary to accompany this report.  
As such, the City’s Legal Services Department will be solicited to review and approve the 



accompanying By-law. The approval of this report and By-law is necessary to support the 
budget requirements of the City and the Region of Peel. 
 
Other Implications: 

N/A 
 
Term of Council Priorities: 
 
This report fulfils the Council Priority of a Well-Run City through strict adherence to 
effective financial management policies and supports Brampton’s 2040 Vision by 
ensuring sustainable financial revenues. 
 
 
Conclusion: 
 
Subject to approval of the attached By-law, invoices will be prepared and sent to each of 
the aforementioned institutions.  The Standard Operating Procedure for the collection of 
General Accounts Receivable establishes the payment terms per organization type.  
Other levels of government are given 90 days before interest will be charged as per user 
fee By-law 380-2003.  Therefore, the due date for payment will be October 5, 2022. 
 
 
 
Authored by:     
 

 Reviewed by:      

   

Martin Finnegan, Senior Manager, 
Revenue 
 

 Nash Damer, Treasurer 
  

   
Approved by:      
 

 Submitted by:    

   

Cynthia Ogbarmey-Tetteh, 
Commissioner, Corporate Support 
Services (Interim) 

 Paul Morrison, Chief Administrative Officer 
(Interim) 

 
 
 
Attachments: 
 
Appendix A: Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing "Capacity of Institutions 
Information" Letter 
 
2022 By-law for Annual Levy on Universities/Colleges, Correctional Institutions, and 
Public Hospitals 
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